
FOR ACTION 
 

Lisle Community Unit School District No. 202 
 Board of Education Meeting 

September 22, 2025 
 
 
SUBJECT: Report on Shared Services or Outsourcing 
 
RECOMMENDATION: The Administration recommends that the Board of Education approve 
the report. 
 
BACKGROUND DATA: According to School Code, Section 17-1.1 (Public Act 97-0357) and 
effective January 1, 2012, all school districts are required to report attempts to improve fiscal 
efficiency through shared services or outsourcing in the prior, current and next fiscal years.  The 
report must be approved by the school board and published on the school district’s website.  This 
report will also be included with the final FY2025 Annual Financial Report (AFR) submission in 
October. 
 
Please note the report only includes joint agreements, cooperatives, and shared services with 
another Local Education Agency (LEA).  The legislative intent is to only include school 
district/joint agreement shared services and does not include shared services with the Village of 
Lisle and Lisle Park District.  
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: N/A 
 
SUGGESTED MOTION: That the Board of Education approves the Report on Shared Services 
or Outsourcing as required by School Code, Section 17-1.1. 


